
St. Augustine R. C. Parish 
 

Third Sunday of Advent 
 December 12, 2021 

 

          “Creating A Community Of Involvement And Evangelization” 
 

                                              Served by the Augustinian Friars since 1796 

 

St. Augustine parish is an open, diverse, and active Roman Catholic community rooted in the Gospel of Jesus Christ 
and founded in the Augustinian Tradition. We invite all to participate in our worship, service to others, and our 
faith development. These endeavors allow us to grow in the knowledge of God present in ourselves and each other. 
 

Our community joyfully welcomes all who are searching for a spiritual center to call home. 

National Shrine of     
Santo Niño de Cebú 

243 North Lawrence Street         
Philadelphia, PA 19106  
(GPS Address: 250 N. 4th Street)                 
 

Phone: 215-627-1838   FAX: 215-627-3911 
 

Website: www.st-augustinechurch.com 
 

Office Hours:   
9:00 AM to 5:00 PM  Monday to Friday 

Parish Staff: 
 
 

Rev. William F. Waters, O.S.A.  
Pastor (Ext. 110) 
pastorstaugustine@gmail.com     
 

Jacob A. Marquart, III, O.F.S. 
Parish Services Director (Ext. 115) 
staugustineparish09@gmail.com  
 

Jean Mangini 
Wedding Coordinator (Ext. 118) 
staugweddings9@gmail.com 

 

Kim Barroso   
Music Director  
kim.barroso@gmail.com 
 

Robert Zigmund 
Maintenance/Facilities Manager (Ext. 111) 
facilities243@gmail.com 
 

Tim Babbage 
Accountant (Ext. 116) 
timbabbage@hotmail.com 
 

In Residence: 
 
 

Rev. Paul Morrissey, O.S.A.,  spirhealth@aol.com 
Rev. James Keating, O.S.A. 
Rev. James Paradis, O.S.A., Prior 

 Mass Schedule: 
 Monday - Friday: 12:05 PM  (LiveStreamed) 
  (10:00 AM on Legal Holidays) 
 
 

 Saturday Vigil — Suspended  Indefinitely 
   

 Sunday: 9:00 AM, 11:00 AM & 7:00 PM  
(All Masses are LiveStreamed  

on masslivestream.com) 

 

St. Augustine 
R. C. Church 

 

225th 
ANNIVERSARY 

Philadelphia 

1796 2021 

 



 
 
 

Third Sunday of Advent 
Sunday, December 12, 2021 

11:00 AM  Finn Thomas Milligan Baptism 
 

Monday, December 13, 2021 
- - - - - - - - -  

 
Tuesday, December 14, 2021 

7:00 PM  Advent Program—Zoom 
 

Wednesday, December 15, 2021 
- - - - - - - - -  

 
Thursday, December 16, 2021 

4:00 PM Bunnell-Frusco Rehearsal 
6:00 PM  Hoban-Sullivan Rehearsal 

7:00 PM Welcome Home For Christmas 
at The Plough & Stars Pub — 

Theology On Tap 
 

 Friday, December 17, 2021 
4:00 PM  Hoban-Sullivan Wedding 

 
Saturday, December 18, 2021 

12:30 PM Bunnell-Frusco Wedding 

            Sunday, December 12, 2021 
  9:00 AM     † Elsie Manning 
11:00 AM     † Anastasia Mendana 
  7:00 PM    † Theresa Waters Sabbath 
                      

Monday, December 13, 2021 
12:05 PM     † John Bee 
 

Tuesday, December 14, 2021 
12:05 PM     † Rosemary E. Comerford 
                                                                                              

    Wednesday, December 15, 2021 
12:05 PM       Deceased Members of the 
                       Augustinian Family 
  7:00 PM         SIMBANG GABI 
                                                                       

 Thursday, December 16, 2021 
12:05 PM       The Parish Community 
                                                                                                                                                                                   
              Friday, December 17, 2021 
12:05 PM     † Anne Manning  
                                                                                        

Saturday, December 18, 2021  
- - - - - - - - - - 

 

† = Deceased 
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Electronic Giving 
Just log on to our website,  

www.st-augustinechurch.com  
and click on: 

“Sign Up For Electronic Giving” 

 
 

Goal: $750,000 (Phase 1) To date: 
 

Pledges:212 Percentage: 105.9081% 
Amount Pledged: $794,310.68 
Pledges Received: $731,278.32 

In-Kind Gifts Received: $10,437.71 
Campaign Total Rec’d: $741,716.03 

Sacrificial Giving 
December 5, 2021 

 Number of Envelopes Used: 25 
Amount in Envelopes: $1,271.00 

Average $/Envelope: $50.87 
Electronic Giving: 49 

Amount Electronic: $2,431.00 
Average $/Electronic: $49.61 

Loose Money: $348.00 
Total Collection: $4,050.00 

 

On Wednesday,  
December 15

th
, at the  

7:00 PM Mass,                         
we will celebrate the  
annual beginning of  

Simbang Gabi,  
the Novena of Masses, 

 in preparation for the Christ 
Child’s coming.  

 

All are welcome! 

St. Augustine Parish Giving Tree 
will be supporting the following  

organizations this year:  
Adeodatus, Merakey Care,  

The Gift of Life Family House,  
and Women of Hope 

 

Please donate GIFT CARDS for: 
CVS, RiteAid, Wawa, Walgreens,  

                              Acme, ShopRite, Walmart, Target, etc. 
 

Place gift cards in the collection basket in an envelope  
marked with the organization of your choice  

or drop off at the Parish Office. 
          

Your consistent generosity has brought and continues to 
bring joy to each of the organizations over the Christmas 
Season. 

Baptism Celebration 
 

 
We have the blessed opportunity  

through the celebration of the holy  
Sacrament of Baptism to  

welcome a new member into our  
parish community. 

 
 

    Sunday, December 12, 2021  
 

   Finn Thomas Milligan 
     Son of Jeffrey & Kaileen Milligan 

 

 
        Congratulations! 

 
Please keep Finn’s family in your prayers.  

Gaudete Sunday 
The day takes its common name from the Latin 
word Gaudete ("Rejoice"), the first word of the introit of this 
day's Mass.  
 

On Gaudete Sunday rose-coloured vestments may be worn  
instead of violet, which is otherwise prescribed for every day in 
the season of Advent. Gaudete Sunday was also known as 
"Rose Sunday."  
 

In churches that have an Advent wreath, the rose coloured   
candle is lit in addition to two of the violet coloured candles, 
which represent the first two Sundays of Advent. Despite the 
otherwise somber readings of the season of Advent, which has 
as a secondary theme, the need for penitence, the readings on 
the third Sunday emphasize the joyous anticipation of the 
Lord's coming.  



 

 

 

    A word from Fr. Bill… 

 
Dear Parishioners: 
 
In one of the Penitential Rites at Mass, we pray Christ has come, Christ is here and Christ will come again. In the 
first two weeks of Advent our liturgies direct us to look forward to the Second Coming of Jesus. In last Sunday’s 
scripture readings, Baruch, St. Paul and John the Baptist were all telling the people with whom they were communi-
cating to look beyond their problems of exile and other hardships as Christ will come again and the crooked roads 
will be straight. 
 
This weekend and next weekend, we are asked to reflect on the first coming of Jesus. We know Jesus is not going to 
be born literally again as he was two thousand years ago. But, we are going to celebrate with great fanfare the fact 
that he was born over two thousand years ago. We are going to celebrate that God loves us so much he took on our 
flesh. He became one with us and was like us in everything but sin. 
 
In the midst of a lot of hectic days, may we not lose the opportunities to reflect on what we truly are celebrating on 
December 25th. 
 
How can we do this? 
 
May we take a scripture passage each day and reflect on God’s unconditional love for us as expressed in the gift of 
Jesus. 
 
May we take use of the beautiful sacrament of Penance and celebrate that Jesus came to forgive us our sins. 
 
May we make amends with someone with whom we have difficulties as Jesus prayed that we may be one as he and 
the one who sent him are one. 
 
May we list the ways we experience Jesus comes to us regularly between his first coming and second coming. 
 
May we take a few minutes each day and think of what would our lives, personally and collectively, be like today if 
Jesus was not born two thousand years ago. 
 
It is easy to go thru the next several of weeks mechanically: send the cards, receive the cards, get the gifts, receive 
the gifts, put up the lights, buy a tree, bring the tree out of the attic, decorate the tree, go to parties and on December 
26th take a deep breath and get ready for the next holiday. 
 
There is an old saying that states “Jesus is the reason for the season.” How will we make it a point to remember that? 
Because of the challenges of our society, may we use some of the suggestions I made above or come up with our 
own to keep the focus of what the gifts, cards, trees and meals are all about. 
 
These next two weeks are an opportunity to truly prepare to celebrate the first coming of Jesus, the fact that he was 
born two thousand years ago and what the ramifications of that are for me individually and us collectively. 
 
I pray that in my own life that the next two weeks will not be mechanical and that I am not just going thru the       
motions. 
 

Have a SAFE and good week. 

Fr. Bill 










